Minutes of the Bill Ennen Conference Call August 3, 2021 at 1

Present: Last Mile Liaison, Bill Ennen

MLP Manager, Sheila Litchfield

MLB: Art Schwenger, Anne Emmet, Dave Gordon, Bill Fontes, and Ned Wolf with Jan Carr visiting

The schedule for conference calls is as follows:

September 14 at 1 pm

October 5 " " "

November 9 " " "

Bill has received the quarterly report for April – June.

Sheila told Bill of our interest in encouraging customers who have signed up for cold drops to change to a hot drop.

Bill explained the process for drop subsidies from the state. When we reach 70% of possible premises, we alert Bill. So far there have been 154 drop installations. Taking as an estimate the maximum number of drops to be 500, we will have to reach 350 drop installations. It is crucial that our number for completed drop installations matches WG&E's number. When the agreed upon number of installations is at least 70% of the possible premises, work begins on the application for state subsidies.

Bill discussed with us the infrastructure bill and encouraged us to write to federal legislators about the need for assistance covering debt service with that bill because the American Recovery Plan cannot be used for debt service.

The conference call ended at 1:34 pm.

I received help with these notes from Sheila Litchfield.

Respectfully submitted,

Ned Wolf